
 

Newsletter – Friday 4th February 2022 

Dear Parents, 

Covid19 cases have continued to decrease this week. Almost all children are 
now back in school and our classrooms are full once again! We have made it 
through the last few weeks with a strong team of very supportive staff. 

Excellent attendance at school is vital for our children and we want to work 
with everyone in our community to ensure that the children are able to attend 
school every day. Please remember that the school gates close at 8.55am, 
children arriving after this time may not make it to class before the registers 
close and therefore they will be marked as late. 

Some children attend Maths or English Booster Sessions at 8.30am. Please 
can I ask that you arrive a couple of minutes before 8.30am because staff 
cannot wait on the gate after 8.30am. After 8.30am, staff will be delivering 
interventions or preparing for the school day. Thank you. 

A few weeks ago we arranged for an external early reading and phonics audit 
to be carried out. These areas were identified as needing improvement in our 
Ofsted inspection in 2019. The visit quality assured the improvements we 
have made. Below are just a few of the strengths identified; 

 All pupils receive a structured, consistently delivered daily phonics 
lesson. 

 All resources that are used maintain the fidelity to the programme being 
followed in school. 

 All staff are clearly aware of the reading structure and adhere to it 
 During reading sessions children develop their fluency, prosody and 

comprehension to become confident, independent readers. 
 The school use a rigorous assessment system that identifies the gaps in 

phonic knowledge that the children have. 
 The daily phonics lessons that are being delivered in school are of a 

consistent high quality, providing the children with excellent 
opportunities to 'crack the code' and learn to read quickly. 

We have a fantastic reading team here at St Margaret's! 

  

Mrs S Shepherd 

Headteacher 



Diary Dates 

 Tuesday 8th February 2022 - Safer Internet Day 
 Thursday 10th February 2022 - Year 1 Black Country Living Museum 

Trip 
 Thursday 10th February 2022 - Year 6 Library Trip 
 Friday 11th February 2022 - Key Stage 2 take part in The Harmony 

Project 
 Tuesday 15th February 2022 - Key Stage 2 Parent's Evening Late 

Sessions 
 Wednesday 16th February 2022 - Reception & Key Stage 1 Parent's 

Evening Late Sessions 
 Thursday 17th February 2022 - Year 5 Library Trip 
 Wednesday 2nd March 2022- Key Stage 2 Parent's Evening Early 

Session 
 Thursday 3rd March 2022 - Year 3 Library Trip 
 Thursday 3rd March 2022 - Reception & Key Stage 1 Parent's Evening 

Late Sessions 
 Thursday 3rd March 2022 - World Book Day 
 Thursday 10th March 2022- Year 2 Library Trip 
 Thursday 17th March 2022 - Year 1 Library Trip 
 Thursday 24th March 2022 - Reception Trip 
 Friday 25th March 2022- Mother's Day Collective Worship 
 Thursday 31st March 2022 - Year 4 Library Trip 
 Monday 2nd May 2022 - School Closed - May Day Bank Holiday 
 Thursday 5th May 2022 - School Closed - Polling Day 

Inset Days 

Friday 8th April 2022 - School Closed - Inset Day 

Monday 6th June 2022 - School Closed - Inset Days 

Parent's Evening - Just a reminder that the parents evening appointment are 
live on School Life for you to book. 

Living Life in all its Fullness 

Jesus said ‘I have come that you may have life in all its fullness’ (John 10:10). 
He calls us to a full life in mind, body, heart and spirit. Therefore, we believe 
the purpose of education is to nurture and enable every child to thrive and to 
be the person they are fully capable of being. 

For me, it is important that all children, parents and staff On Monday, Year 3 
swapped their classroom for the Gurdwara where children received such a 
friendly, warm welcome. Add children’s responses. 



Jasmin, Jessica, Isla and Yvie have been working together to create next 
week’s collective worship. Here is their wonderful prayer. 

Dear God, When I feel worried about facing a new challenge, help me to 
persevere. When the going gets tough, help me to persevere. When I feel like 

giving up, help me to persevere. Amen. 

 

Very soon children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 will be learning some 
special songs for a special occasion that is happening on 27th March. Yes, we 
are excited to announce we will be holding a special Mother’s Day Collective 
Worship on Friday 25th March at 9.00am.  

An invite will be sent out to Mums very soon but in the meantime, please pop 
the date and time in your diary. 

Year 3 visited the Gurdwara on Monday 31st January and were able to look 
around, sit in the main prayer hall and try the Langar.  
The children were amazing and asked lots of questions. The children made 
the following comments: 

I thought it was amazing how big it was! 

I had never been to a Gurdwara before and was amazed by how beautifully 
the rooms were decorated 

The Gurdwara made me feel calm as it was peaceful in there 

I loved the Gurdwara as everyone is treated equally and no one is better than 
anyone else. 

A huge thank you to everyone at the Gurdwara who made us feel welcome.  

World Book Day - Thursday 3rd March 

 

This year we have decided to make World Book Day all about relaxing story-
time. There is nothing quite like a bedtime story so at St Margaret's at 
Hasbury, we will spend the day in our pyjamas- telling our favourite bedtime 
stories as well as hearing some new ones. We are inviting all children to come 
to school in their PJs for that day. We are very much looking forward to 
celebrating the day. Thank you for all your support with encouraging a love of 
reading 

The Harmony Project 



KS2 children will be participating with approximately 10,000 children in Dudley 
to sing the song 'Connect' as a part of Children's Mental Health week in a live 
Stream performance on Friday 11th February.  

Safer Internet Day 

 

On the 8th February we will be taking part in Safer Internet Day. This year the 
theme is ‘All fun and games?’ Exploring respect and relationships 
online’. This day runs alongside our half termly online safety plans. We live in 
a digital world and therefore it is important that children are safe when playing 
or working online. Below are some great resources to help you to keep your 
child safe online. 

https://www.internetmatters.org/ - great tips and advice for parents to keep 
children safe with online technology 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/ - keeping 
children safe online 

https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers - tips for 
parents, guardians and carers for helping children make sensible decisions 
whilst online. 

Dudley Parent Carer Forum 

Dudley Parent Carer Forum is an independent group of parent carers of 
children and young people (0-25 years) with disabilities and additional needs. 
The forum provides a safe environment for parent carers of children with 
disabilities or additional needs to share their thoughts and concerns and to 
empower them to have their voices heard in a way that influences change and 
service design.  

Any parent carer of a child with a disability or additional needs, residing in 
Dudley borough can become a member.   

For more information contact the forum via their Facebook page or by their 
website: www.dudleyparentcarerforum.co.uk/   

Nursery Vacancies for 2022 

If your child is 3 before 31st March 2022, we have a limited number of 
vacancies for our summer 2022 term starting in April. Please contact us for a 
registration form. 

https://u17053880.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=kqJSHv5qPTYbCBWEqnpH2PwCtE442f-2BwsguIjF9eL3TPpQ-2BJ-2Fl-2BfkZW1C6AJoyfRfsyl_lxqh1Y-2FBf6gCgvVVFuXGMXC1IMb6bzfxxV69Dddq261DfQaXOYQIbC-2B4TpdK4gbw0x5XVGtV9grIm-2BRc-2B21NESdgCl869Sj-2BOdfu1L3TfJe0OH07IOfkn2GSn0cd6gTWHxVSCHkOvB6xyWuYvSe8OKcaqf69CTbHFCo-2FpXZPt9ZrSGJnJ9eRf-2BaPZ-2BplbM-2Bvri-2FuaXcj0ZLoctf6EjV-2F4xTGCYarGlT4GQq5r-2B96BFI-3D
https://u17053880.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=kqJSHv5qPTYbCBWEqnpH2Piab3OnBvQ8j612StC1pznR-2Fbz8zq1mFGGVjsbJuw0M6nyqqZf6h57J9E9wT4iwwXVhJHYDNNHcecA51cF3CSA-3DuzBf_lxqh1Y-2FBf6gCgvVVFuXGMXC1IMb6bzfxxV69Dddq261DfQaXOYQIbC-2B4TpdK4gbw0x5XVGtV9grIm-2BRc-2B21NEeBWb1j8RLMdxMgLMG41pex0kacSQBwAa0a2oNzdtshuyu9nE9Qq5Si4p1FUlZT5nFGSbPBROWScriZw8aLE5NngtNRYTadrPYNl782w-2Ba3rFtX-2BQNE-2BeHva83qh97IRI18NXChbHz-2F6NWQgVOAToYY-3D
https://u17053880.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=kqJSHv5qPTYbCBWEqnpH2NMwiBsZfXzwCtY5RmwNyrsyql5CZfVaBXJ4RzdVmftcoiO4p59NNrs8jc0A-2FqGzEMXZH0w02vSeAdlpNwAeN-2BU-3DOLhN_lxqh1Y-2FBf6gCgvVVFuXGMXC1IMb6bzfxxV69Dddq261DfQaXOYQIbC-2B4TpdK4gbw0x5XVGtV9grIm-2BRc-2B21NEZnQPLv26aVnWd600OlmQnBmn0wB4r7OSRVjBN-2BD9zv7O73Pvc7P4OBniJlqFY22ZS-2Fnf6hJbBXIBf-2F1iYYjmVBoWEUD5E-2FIF-2BXPYV49sbh6bqoljZOqUnxQma-2BapgCo2rwFZ007iVuObmIRjlO4k-2FQ-3D
https://u17053880.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=kqJSHv5qPTYbCBWEqnpH2MXbRj6v0h4aEr-2FgagqRk-2FzPuMttikBaGj7VfLuY0ITNAdjZPyhxG7c9xX9VToveMKRetSvw89x-2BVuqgG5n2fJeQtS8LPkR29HQ6i5jMyHIvkcvhAJL-2BNVdEBK9eCPNU8f4-2BZ-2BT2pZN698FdZr-2FV6U6jDT3iVWvHeDgNFM9na3v2IlCAdbZtaaacfvA6ewD89vp03818uWeqisyDiJPgt2MmWse-2BSN1MHcRSAQi3Wqb76gPd3xRmR7ZEirGxnhUzQV-2Bqe2yWHSI65qHLktWM9M4nuuEAgIsQ-2BBN3qTiuv3Jud4qTw1vNfWnMZM0Ook-2F52D2ZXoWaqzxCYluuBsFYrhNxyBbBJqJGjn3rqtxyKVHvDlb3_lxqh1Y-2FBf6gCgvVVFuXGMXC1IMb6bzfxxV69Dddq261DfQaXOYQIbC-2B4TpdK4gbw0x5XVGtV9grIm-2BRc-2B21NEf9eQRh6AbVj-2FrQdw0ITP8IbcTFmen3tKyfjztoimmrLu-2Bsg7pVaVhlSyJPlGrcWTXpQcxR4GLL8CdnCNlpJCYDkbxLzGg2HWw2QRWgz4-2FdKxBsfcVtL4WoTk9h9GSVbbR4-2FHieBWPLaeNfmFGtCw-2B4-3D
https://u17053880.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=kqJSHv5qPTYbCBWEqnpH2MXbRj6v0h4aEr-2FgagqRk-2FzPuMttikBaGj7VfLuY0ITNAdjZPyhxG7c9xX9VToveMC4Wof3IewZ-2FBuHnHkk81ocxgXEn0i-2B8guKFFZlaOKf9bk8GbBCFkIcJrlw1XKIHO5eGeDlnE9-2Fdi2kcff5712P457pLjNA-2BFAjld4esX-2F8lUnI4YlsWgQriG1QOERl-2BqLumEwdpbc2xr-2Bflp-2BVm12-2F6RAkeT0w3PqZXrGBeiWZro8IpVfwYZtybFRDXBK0v6j4Fqi8PseJHGN2Z8wTJMZzvmgX4gyAAw1QtzK8gDID2s4BY6UTQn06BruRzTKqf6uPZsGxkUM23lYCzaOYD0SbGwsODLcF7bkg-2BxBH36eoItolZBDjrJaFXTWWiBrCSFQ-3D-3Dd0xo_lxqh1Y-2FBf6gCgvVVFuXGMXC1IMb6bzfxxV69Dddq261DfQaXOYQIbC-2B4TpdK4gbw0x5XVGtV9grIm-2BRc-2B21NEfesxoq8jY-2FRgUka9Mag2dWY3hAXFytNbjcj20OYz7eFhB4Eq9FWhW43Xglpc93-2FroHNxrbq5yU4vbmqqzriodxj8BalK-2Fg81ekALasvOqN9MXQNrS0omLZxq2yIxBVwVPKKLCWg2lrpIBZO81h8XHk-3D


We have 15 hour and 30 hour places available in September 2022 for children 
who are 3 before 31st August 2022. 

After School Clubs 

The art and sports after school clubs continue to be delivered on Monday, 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursdays. Spaces are still available. 

Sent via 

 

 

https://u17053880.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=kqJSHv5qPTYbCBWEqnpH2ADj4Mz7l-2FMjySXEXbcuDlo-3D7bCv_lxqh1Y-2FBf6gCgvVVFuXGMXC1IMb6bzfxxV69Dddq261DfQaXOYQIbC-2B4TpdK4gbw0x5XVGtV9grIm-2BRc-2B21NERUXPiITlO01m9l2tEs1iVoabmYMIFMBsflCzRGQlOCoGk-2Bxd5Zba4fs3MKcmlXh5k6LVoTGHKzphRgeJU1g3wcoTXM6jPQs9OkvvK2L6UO-2BWuiaM-2BDJaIpl7hjK3sLZcDds2n5e-2Fw9EjslyDB5ng2Q-3D

